

KATHY HOCHUL Governor MARY T. BASSETT, M.D., M.P.H. Acting Commissioner KRISTIN M. PROUD
Acting Executive Deputy Commissioner

11/23/2022

Patrick McGrath Jr Superintendent O'Rourke Middle School PO Box 1389 Ballston Lake, NY 12019

Dear Dr. McGrath Jr

On 11/16/2022, an immunization audit was conducted for O'Rourke Middle School. All the provided documentation reviewed by the New York State Department of Health Bureau of Immunization indicates that the students are in compliance with Public Health Law (PHL) § 2164 at the time of the audit. No further action is required on your part, and the audit is now complete.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 518-473-4437. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Shelby Ruppenthal, MPH

Public Health Field Services Rep